
Whole School News Information &

Dates for 

your Diary
Thank you to all people who gave feedback on the new-

style newsletter. Let us know what you think!

We would also like to send a huge ‘Thank You!’ to all 
families and friends who came to Lonsdale School on 
Friday to fundraise for Macmillan through our Coffee 

Morning. Thank you for all the cakes and money 
donations, too. We will let you know how much we 

have raised in the next edition of the newsletter.

On 18th October, the school will have a curriculum day 
to celebrate and learn more about RSE (Relationship 

and Sex Education). A theatre company will visit school 
to bring a play about homophobic bullying and 

relationship issues to Lonsdale’s secondary-aged pupils.

The primary department will also plan some special 
activities and workshops so that everyone can join in 
and learn about healthy and unhealthy relationships.

Please save the date for Parents’ Consultation Week w/c 
30th October. You will receive more info shortly. You can 
phone, attend via teams or come to school for a face-

to-face meeting to catch up with your child’s form tutor.

13-10-2023—Parents invited to 
the Preparing for Adulthood 

Conference (letter sent)

18-10-2023 ‘Boy’ – Secondary RSE 
play in the Hall for pupils

23-27 October 2023—Half-Term 
Holidays

w/c 30-10-2023 Parents’ 
Consultation Week

Please note that all EHCP 
Annual Reviews will have the 

option to be conducted 
remotely via Teams or 
telephone or can be 

attended in person. A list of 
dates for the academic year 

can be found on the website.

Monday 2nd October 2023



News 

MONKEY CLASS

DRAGONFLY CLASS

FALCON CLASS

ROBIN CLASS

Robin Class have had a busy week continuing the theme 
'Marvellous me!' They have been learning about their senses, 
beginning with their hearing. After listening to environmental 
sounds outside, they made their own shakers, filling them with a 
variety of materials to compare sounds. Five little aliens joined us 
for Mathematics to support the children with their counting, 
and circles have been all around as our shape of the week. 'This 
bus is for us' has been the story of the week, and the children 
have enjoyed listening to all the ways we can travel.

Monkey Class this week have continued their work on grouping 
and sorting, using this to develop addition and subtraction. They 
have also use coins to add and buy objects. In English, the children 
have continued to develop their understanding of book, 
answering questions and then changing the story to build their 
own. In Science, the children worked well on learning human 
organs and exploring where they are. In PE, they worked hard on 
using traveling skills from last week and then balancing on 
equipment.

Dragonfly Class have had a great week of learning. We have 
focused on tens frames and place value in Maths, and non-fiction 
writing in English. The class did some fantastic work on animals’ 
eating habits and categorised animals as herbivores, carnivores or 
omnivores. In PSHE we had some wonderful discussions around 
friendships as part of our unit on respectful relationships, and it 
was wonderful to see the learning carry through to play time. 
Finally, we had a fantastic time at Macmillan Coffee Morning!

LUNCHTIME NEWS

In Literacy we read some poems and picked out the rhyming words, 
developing our knowledge of rhyming schemes. In Numeracy we 
developed our understanding of needing the biggest number first to 
complete subtraction and writing a code to give a robot directions. In 
Science we discussed what an environment is. In Creative we started 
making our Christmas cards ready for December. In RE we looked at the 
main elements of Hinduism and enjoyed decorating ourselves with 
bangles. In PE we enjoyed moving our body in hip-hop and breakdance 
dance moves.

The weather is still mild, so many pupils are enjoying 
some fresh air at lunchtimes. Only a very small number 
of clubs have currently restarted, i.e. the film club, Chess 
club and the VOCA club on Tuesdays. We are working 
hard to re-commence the other clubs in due course.



HIPPO CLASS

SEA TURTLE CLASS

GORILLA CLASS

VAQUITA CLASS

WOMBAT CLASS

S E CONDAR Y
News 

Our English book, 'Kensuke's Kingdom', reached an exciting climax 
this week when Michael, the main character, was swept off the 
boat at sea. The class has been thinking what might happen next. 
They performed some short drama episodes using blue fabric to 
represent a violent sea & waves. Some were willing to pretend to 
be in the sea & could choose whether to feel some water spray as 
part of their involvement. A shout to Tom & Rosie for fantastic 
dramatic effort! 

TEXT

In English last week, the class completed a character analysis task about three of 
the characters in the book and we did some research about Treacher Collins 
Syndrome. In History, they learnt about the 7 Kingdoms that the Anglo-Saxons 
created when they invaded Britain. In Science, they did an experiment about 
light refraction. In PSHE, the class did some amazing work about the benefits of 
exercise and learnt about the parts of the body that help exercise, e.g. the heart, 
muscles and lungs. In Geography, they started to do some work on map symbols 
learning some key symbols as well as creating their own. In Maths, they did work 
on numbers that are 'more or less' than.

In Gorilla Class this week, the class learnt about shadows and how 
they can change size depending on how close the object is to the 
light source. In English they learnt about ‘The enormous turnip’ 
and sequenced the story. In Science the pupils learnt about the 
human body and had to identify and label the different parts. The 
class loved being at the coffee morning and eating lots of lovely 
cake.

This week has flown by with lots of Maths involving place value on 
a number line – from filling in missing 10s to missing units of 
10,000. In English, we examined some of the text from ‘The Boy in 
the Striped Pyjamas’ to try and work out what is so sinister about 
the boys and men behind the barbed wire, and the strange place 
called Out With. We did a class role play from some of the scenes 
to demonstrate how the people were behaving. Pupils put their 
best smiles on for the photographer- I can't wait to see the 
proofs! And finally – cake...lots of cake!

In English this week we have been learning about writing to 
inform. We have been learning how to present information in the 
form of a leaflet and the devices we should include. In our Maths 
sessions, we looked at different number lines and strategies to 
place numbers on a number line. We realised that it is sometimes 
challenging to place a number when the number line doesn’t start 
from 0. Also, we focused on counting in 50s and finding 100 
more/less from a given number.



ELEPHANT CLASS

LYNX CLASS

TASMANIAN DEVIL 
CLASS

News 

UPPER SCHOOL

PANDA CLASS

GOVERNORS NEWS

In PSHE we have increased our understanding of common mental 
health disorders as well as considered how to reframe negative 
thoughts. In maths we have been exploring different number lines 
and looked at various strategies how to place numbers on a number 
line when it doesn’t start from zero. We have also looked at counting 
in 50s and noticing the different patterns.

In PSHE we have been learning about the importance of self-
examination and screening programmes. During our English 
lessons we are continuing to develop our creative writing skills 
through learning techniques, which will make our writing more 
interesting. In Chemistry we have been recapping our learning 
of rates of reaction, and in Maths we have been learning how to 
complete indicies from the power of zero.

Our Governors are very excited and looking forward to 
their first Full Governing Board Meeting on Wednesday 
evening this week. They will hear an update from the 
school’s leadership team and welcome some new faces 
to the Governing Body. Watch this space, we will 
introduce them here soon!

Lynx Class had a very busy week. We have been learning about Greek art 
and tried to design our own vase using different patterns. We have been 
looking at Notting Hill Carnival and made carnival masks. In Maths we 
have been learning about different number lines, finding 100, 10 more/ 
less from a given number and counting in 50s. In English this week, we 
have been learning about writing to inform. We have been learning how 
to present information in the form of a leaflet and the devices we should 
include.

We had fun exploring light and thinking about how our eyes see 
objects in Science. In English we have been reading CVC words. 
In Maths we learnt about one more/less, and in Computing we 
have thought about our personal information and how we need 
to be careful what we share online. We finished our Sensory Art 
unit and started an exploring Geography unit. In PSHE we 
started to look at our health.



FORM FOCU

Alpaca Class 

in focus

ALPACA CLASS

S

Alpaca Class have been enjoying the ‘Stickman’ story by 
Julia Donaldson. They made their own stick men and 
took them on adventures around the school. They have 
been enjoying retelling the ‘Stickman’ as a sensory 
story. In History the children have been learning about 
Stevenage now and in the past. In PHSCE the children 
made a new friend, Baby Born Bear, who joined the 
class.
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BR I L L IANT

in for brilliant bits 

from this week at 

Lonsdale
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MORE INFO

Second Hand Uniform

Lonsdale School are keen to promote 

sustainability. If you have any good 

quality, preloved uniform you no 

longer need, you can drop it off at the 

school office in a bag clearly marked 

'Second-Hand Uniform Donation‘. 

Thank you!
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WEBS I T E
INFORMATION

Visit the Student Area on our website

www.lonsdale.herts.sch.uk

You can find lots of activities in the ‘All Sorts of 
Things’ section.

Daily Home Learning Plan can be found in your class 
area for pupils who are not attending school.

Student Area is 
here!

.lonsdale.herts.sch.uk

Login to find out more!

Then explore your class area and 
look at ‘Ideas Shared by and for 

Parents’.

Maybe send your feedback?


